EXCHANGE OF NOTES SEPTEMBER 22, 1955, BETWEEN CANADA AND THE UNITED
STATES OF AMERICA REGARDING A PROPOSAL BY THE UNITED STATES
GOVERNMENT TO CONSTRUCT A PETROLEUM PRODUCTS PIPELINE
BETWEEN THE UNITED STATES AIR FORCE DOCK AT ST. JOHN'S
PEPPERRELL AIR FORCE BASE IN NEWFOUNDLAND.

I

The Secretary of State for External Affairs to the Ambassador
of the United States of America

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS

No. DL-231

The Secretary of State for External Affairs presents his compliments to
His Excellency the Ambassador of the United States of America and ha:»
the honour to refer to the Ambassador’s Note No. 253 of June 9, 1955,
concerning a proposal by the United States Government to construct a petroleur’n
products pipeline between the United States Air Force dock at St. John's
and Pepperrell Air Force Base in Newfoundland.

The Canadian Government is pleased to approve this project, subJ’ect
to the conditions annexed to this Note. If these conditions are acceptab
to the United States Government, it is suggested that this Note and th€
Ambassador’s reply should constitute an agreement effective from the d@ #
of the reply.

L, B. B

Ottawa, Ontario,
September 22, 1955.

* Not published.




